LAS NEWSLETTER October 2012

As I start to write this newsletter it is teeming down with rain outside and the temperature has plummeted. Is this just a temporary hiccup in the weather and can we expect an Indian summer or should we now be thinking about hauling out the winter woollies and planning for Christmas? 

Well, I have some news on that front which I will talk about a little later!

The Annual Exhibition went very smoothly: just the right number of guests for comfort at the Preview and a healthy profit from sales again.

Although we had 12 fewer exhibitors this year compared with 2011, we exhibited more paintings – 430 this year as opposed to 366 last year. 

We sold 52 exhibits (46 last year) and made a profit of £650 due in some part to a last day visit to the exhibition by TV Personality Pam Ayres who very generously purchased some “early Christmas presents”!
The Patron’s Award this year has been won, through popular public vote, by Ray Mathews with his still life pastel entitled “After the Vine”. The presentation will be held at the beginning of the next demonstration on Wednesday 17th October at 2pm when Christine Russell will be presenting “Still Life in Pastels” which, when you think about it, is a very appropriate subject!

We always endeavour to have a critique session each year when members can bring along an artwork for discussion and advice given in a kind and constructive way by a professional artist or tutor. This year is no exception and, due to popular demand, we have invited Paul Deacon back for this. Brian will be waiting “in the wings” with a watch so that he doesn’t run over time with each member this year!

Our programme of events for 2013 reflects our attempts at keeping the ever increasing costs of demonstrations down. Where possible, we have invited local artists and some of our members to demonstrate. I hope you will agree that this, in no way, compromises the variety and quality of the programme.

Our workshop programme for 2013 will mainly evolve from the response to our demonstrations. If a demo has “gone down well” with our audience, we will take names of those members interested in following up with a workshop. This way we can avoid booking a tutor only to find there are insufficient members who want to participate, thereby making it financially unviable.

Our next workshop for this year will be on Saturday 24th November 2012 from 10 am to 4 pm at the Pavilion, which is the building next to the Memorial Hall in Lechlade. 

Several members indicated their interest in our staging a workshop by Tim Nash who was very well received when he gave us a demonstration of working with acrylic inks back in June. To find out more, visit his website timnash2009@live.co.uk  The course fee per student will be £25 and numbers are limited, so please contact me as soon as possible if you are interested.

Question: Would you be interested in coming onto our committee?

For the last couple of years we have been trying to sound you out in our quest for “new blood”. Most of the present committee have served for several years and some of us feel it is now time to hand the over reins to fresh hands.

In particular, three of us, Jay Mathews, Ray Mathews and I wish to stand down as soon as it is practical to do so. 

I believe, however, that Brian Britton, Vedanti Moodley, Sue Moir, Ron Needham, David Evans, Mike Lowe and Jack Yockney wish to stay on the committee.

You may just wish to be a committee member initially, with no specific title and that would be fine. If anyone would like to chat over the possibility of coming onto the committee in whatever capacity, we would be delighted to hear from you. 

I referred earlier to planning for Christmas. The Society has been invited to hold their Christmas lunch this year at Kempsford Manor, the home of one of our members Ipek Williamson. 

She has invited us to lunch in the sumptuous surroundings of her Cotswold Manor house on the 8th December, for a traditional two-course Christmas meal and coffee. The cost per member would be £15.50 and she suggests that you bring with you whatever you would like to drink. She can accommodate up to 30 in one sitting – so it sounds like we’re going to be in the Baronial Hall! 

Please contact Sue Moir on 01367 250258 if you would like to come to this festive event.

Sharon Ellis

Honorary Secretary

01367 253627

sharonrellis@hotmail.com

2012/2013 Programme

October 2012 – Wednesday 17th 2pm to 4pm

The Memorial Hall in Lechlade

CHRISTINE RUSSELL Still Life in Pastels

November 2012 – Wednesday 21st 2pm to 4pm

The Memorial Hall in Lechlade

PAUL DEACON Critique
December 2012 – Saturday 8th
Kempsford Manor in Kempsford

CHRISTMAS LUNCH cost £15.50

January 2013 – Wednesday 16th 2pm to 4pm

The Memorial Hall in Lechlade 

JENNY MILLS Doodle Art  - Have a Go! 
February 2013 – Wednesday 20th 2pm to 4pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

BRIAN ADAMS – “The Pleasures of Art in a Working Life”

March 2013 – Tuesday 12th 7pm to 9pm
Memorial Hall in Lechlade
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Oscart Competition

April 2013 – Tuesday 16th 7pm to 9pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

PAUL WEAVER Acrylics – flowers, table top landscape
May 2013 – Tuesday 14th 7pm to 9pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

JENNY MILLS Brush painting - Have a go!

June 2013 – Tuesday 18th 7pm to 9pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

TBA

July 2013 – 16th 7pm to 9pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

TBA

August 2013 - Thursday 22nd to Wednesday 28th. Sat 24th- Tues 27th 10- 6 (open to public)
Memorial Hall in Lechlade

ANNUAL EXHIBITION

September 2013 – Tuesday 17th 7pm to 9pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

TBA

October 2013 – Wednesday 16th 2pm to 4pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

TBA

November 2013 – Wednesday 20th 2pm to 4pm

Memorial Hall in Lechlade

TBA
WORKSHOPS 2012/2013

Saturday 24th November 2012 10am  to 4pm

The Pavilion in Lechlade
TIM NASH Acrylic Inks
